

LYNMORE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

www.lynmore.school.nz

KEEP MOVING KEEP GROWING KEEP LEARNING Tupungia te aroha o te ako hei anga mua 31 July 2025 Issue 23

Community on Friday at 2.00pm

We welcome "Geronimo Stilton"
to Lynmore School.
Geronimo is here for the
BOOK CHARACTER DAY
TOMORROW
Friday, 1st August.

Please remember to come dressed up as your "favourite" book character.



LYNMORE SCHOOL BOOK FAIR

₩SCHOLASTIC

Catch the reading bug!



Monday 28 July - Friday 1 August Open before & after school for whanau to browse

Book Character Dress Up Day: Friday 1 August

Book Fair

The support for our Book Fair has been amazing so far - we really appreciate it! A percentage of all sales goes to the school to purchase books and resources. A reminder that it is open 8:30am - 9:30am and 2:30pm - 3:30pm every day this week!

A HUGE thanks to parents Peta Rossiter & Erin Schulte for helping with our Fair and to Whaea Kylie, Whaea Shelby and Whaea Dana for their support with setup and running special activities all week to make our Book Fair week extra special.

We are looking forward to seeing everyone dress up as their favourite book character tomorrow.

Help Us Keep Our Kids Safe - Share Your School Travel Habits

The Lynmore School Board is keen to understand how our whānau get to and from school to help improve safety during drop-offs and pick-ups.

Please take a moment to complete our quick, anonymous survey – your feedback is important and will help quide future planning.

As a thank you, you'll go in the draw to win a \$100 supermarket voucher!

Complete the survey here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FCK7WX3

PLEASE ensure you report to the office when coming into our school!

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ...

Kia ora koutou,

We are already halfway through Week 3 and it's been another special one!

Tumeke Tumuaki

Last Friday, I was incredibly humbled and spoiled during our **Tumeke Tumuaki** celebrations. Our tamariki and staff went above and beyond—showering me with handmade cards, flowers, chocolates, poems, songs, and even a few dance performances! I felt very loved and appreciated — thank you all from the bottom of my heart.

Book Fair Week

This week we are celebrating our **love of reading** with our annual Book Fair. A huge thank you to Mrs Belt, Whaea Kylie, Whaea Shelby, and Whaea Dana for the amazing setup in the Learning Centre. Our tamariki have been enjoying storytelling sessions in the library, including daily appearances from *Geronimo Stilton!*

I also loved the opportunity to read to a group of enthusiastic students, it was a real highlight for me. We're finishing the week on a high with our **Book Character Dress-Up Day** tomorrow. I can't wait to see the creative costumes on parade!

Uniform Update

We are so close! After many iterations and lots of feedback, we are now finalising fabric selections so we can confirm pricing. We know that **durability**, **comfort**, **and affordability** are top priorities for our whānau, and we're committed to getting this right. We hope to share more information in the next couple of weeks.

Strategic Plan 2026-2028

Over the past six months, we have been working on our new **Three-Year Strategic Plan**, which reflects our school's refreshed vision:

"Empowered Learners that Thrive – Growing great people through learning, belonging and excellence."

The plan is still in draft form, and while the design layout will evolve, you can preview the current content here. We would love to hear your thoughts and feedback.

Gym Roof Remediation Works

We're on track! Our gym roof project is progressing well and is scheduled to be completed by **Week 4 next term**. The gym will be closed for approximately three weeks from the end of September to allow for floor repairs and the replacement of high windows. As they say—**you** have to put up with the rain to get the rainbow!

Ngā mihi nui,

Hinei Taute

Principal

A BIG thank you to our Lynmore who support NOSE DAY!

We raised \$620 for a very worthy cause!

Kupe Whare Ako

0	Cadi	Courage	For progress in Courage. Cadi, you've been putting great effort into your goal of saying goodbye to Mum in the mornings and taking responsibility for putting your belongings away. It's wonderful to see you trying new things, exploring the classroom, and building new friendships. Keep shining bright — kau mai tō wehi!
1	Sophia	Courage	Sophia, you are so much better at understanding the power of 'yet' and can reattempt when you find things challenging. You are now able to take risks and give new things a go. We are so proud of your progress both in and outside of the classroom, ka rawe e hoa.
2	Arthur	Curiosity	Arthur, the value of curiosity is where you shine brightest! You approach your learning with such a positive attitude and are always eager to take on new tasks, giving every classroom activity your full effort. You're a keen and enthusiastic contributor to our discussions, sharing your ideas, thoughts, and wonderfully thoughtful questions. Ka rawe, Arthur! Keep questioning, exploring, and growing — your curiosity is a real gift.
2	Tom	Integrity	Tom, your presence in the classroom truly exemplifies the school value of integrity. You consistently make an effort to do the right thing, always ensuring you understand what's expected and following through with it. Not only do you demonstrate integrity yourself, but you also help your friends by gently reminding them and showing them the right way through your actions. Tom, you are a valued member of our classroom, and this is just one of the many reasons why. Keep up the fantastic work, ka pai tō mahi!
3	Jolie	Integrity	For progress in Integrity. Jolie, you continually show kindness to those around you. You are always doing the right thing even when no one is watching, staying on task and have been giving all your readers a go even when they can be tricky, you have been making huge improvements. Keep up the great work.
4	Jordan	Curiosity	For your excellence in Curiosity. Jordan, we love the way you critically think about everything. You ask insightful questions and are always prepared to take your learning deeper. You have a scientific mind and compliment it beautifully with your creative flair. It's always a joy to read your writing. You are an absolute pleasure to have in Kupe 4. The world is your oyster!
5	Jordyn- Kelly	Integrity	JK has shown real integrity in her learning this term. She's making great choices that help her stay on task and complete her mahi to a high standard. She is working hard to ignore distractions and is showing pride in doing the right thing, even when others around her are not. JK is becoming a reliable and focused learner—ka pai tō mahi, JK!

Kupe Whare Ako

6	Anya	Integrity	For achievement in Integrity. Anya, you consistently demonstrate integrity through your thoughtful actions, reliable attitude, and the quiet confidence with which you lead by example. You are always willing to step up when help is needed - whether it's supporting your peers, embracing new challenges, or mastering the role of a techie so quickly. Your eagerness to learn and your willingness to help at any moment's notice make you an asset to our class. Your leadership, kindness, and dedication help to create a positive and respectful learning environment. We're incredibly lucky to have such an amazing role model in Kupe 6. We appreciate you Anya!
6	Jane	Integrity	For achievement in Integrity. Jane, you shine as a role model of integrity every single day. You are incredibly trustworthy and reliable, and your willingness to help—whether during buddy reading or supporting your teachers with classroom jobs—never goes unnoticed. You approach everything with care and efficiency, and your bright, bubbly smile lifts the mood of everyone around you. Jane, you bring so much positivity to our class, and it's truly a joy to have you in our learning space.
7	Vania	Courage	Vania, you show courage in everything you do. You have settled beautifully into life at Lynmore School and continue to step up to every challenge with confidence and enthusiasm. Whether it's kapa haka, learning tasks, friendships, or new opportunities, you consistently show bravery by giving everything a go. You're never afraid to try something new, and your positive attitude makes you a wonderful role model for others. Your classmates constantly notice how you step up, and they admire the way you face each challenge head-on. Vania, your courage is inspiring, and we're so proud to have you in our class.
Yosuke	Hugo P Hinemoa 6	Integrity	You always made the right choices and supported your teammates during the Science Fair preparations. I truly admire that attitude. Whether out at the catfishing site or in the classroom, approaching things with sincerity is a very important quality. Please continue to uphold that attitude. Ka pai!

ICAS TIMETABLE...

 Tuesday, 5 August Digital Technologies (9.10am)

•	Wednesday, 6 August	Writing (9.10am)
•	Tuesday, 12 August	English (9.10am)
•	Tuesday, 19 August	Science (9.10am)
•	Wednesday, 20 August	Spelling (9.10am)
•	Tuesday, 26 August	Mathematics (9.10am

Hinemoa Whare Ako

0	Gian	Courage	For being a courageous learner. Gian, you continually make an outstanding effort to learn and work hard in Hinemoa O. You willingly try new ideas and demonstrate persistence and determination to do well. You are developing your writing and cutting skills so beautifully. Keep up the fabulous work Gian; you can be proud!
1	Paityn	Courage	For progress in Courage. Congratulations, Paityn, on your bravery to share your stories on the mat and lead the play with your friends. You are confident in developing your oral language and are beginning to write these ideas down in your diary - I am proud of your enthusiasm for writing! Keep practising, e hoa
2	Carter	Courage	For achievement in Courage! Carter, you have been trying very hard to be brave in the mornings and start your day with a smile. Having kind friends to help you has allowed you to take a risk. Keep telling yourself that you can do it and you will be successful in whatever you try. You are a superstar, Ka Rawe!
3	Aarvi	Integrity	For showing Integrity! Aarvi, you have been making positive choices and taking action towards your goals - which you are smashing! Keep applying yourself and working to your highest potential. You are a star!
4	Nur	Integrity	Nur, you always try your hardest to achieve the learning outcome. You give up your free time to clarify learning, especially with maths. It has been amazing to see your confidence grow since the start of the year. Keep up the great effort.
5	Millicent	Integrity	Millicent, you are growing in confidence and showing a real desire to do your best in your learning. You're giving things a go and you are keen to share your ideas. You show integrity by making good choices at the right times. Keep up the great progress—ka pai tō mahi, Milli!
6	Mila	Integrity	For the amazing start you have made to this term. You are super focussed in maths and doing some great work. You are a great friend to those around you and we are so happy to have you in Hinemoa 6. Keep up the great work.
6	Millie	Aroha	Millie you consistently display all of the school values. You have played a central role in our class community not only learning your own dances but showing real Aroha and leadership in helping others learn too. It is such a pleasure to have you Hinemoa 6. Keep up the great work.

BOOK CHARACTER DAY - TOMORROW, 1st August

Please remember to come dressed up as your "favourite" book character.



Ihenga Whare Ako

0	Ryan	Integrity	For progress in Integrity. Ryan has worked so hard to learn all of his letter sounds and is now blending them to read and write words. He's putting great effort into his writing and not worrying about making mistakes, as he knows that is how we learn! Ryan is also showing awesome courage each morning, saying goodbye to his family and joining his peers in their play. Ka pai!
1	Lilah	Courage	For achievement in Courage. Lilah, we are so proud of the courage you have shown in Ihenga 1. You have been stepping out of your comfort zone and giving new things a go, especially in math and reading. It has been amazing to see you grow in confidence and keep trying, even when it feels hard. You come to school with a positive attitude and a big smile, ready to learn. Thank you for showing our school values and being such a special part of our class. You are a star!
2	Mia-Rose	Aroha	Mia, you are a caring and thoughtful member of our class. You care deeply for your friends and are always there when they need support. You help keep our classroom a clean and welcoming space. Your reliability and willingness to help others make you someone we can all count on. Keep being kind! Ka Rawe Mia
3	Carter	Aroha	For showing Aroha to others in Ihenga 3. Carter, your kindness and caring nature always warm others' hearts. You include others in your games and invite them to participate. All the kind words and positive energy you share with your classmates are precious. Well done, Carter
4	Lanna	Integrity	For progress in Integrity. Thank you for being a responsible member of Ihenga 4. I can always trust you to do the right thing and try your best. You are always trying to improve and get better at whatever we are working on, and I have seen you lately doing your best to stay on task and complete the mahi on time. I admire your creativity and the effort you put into everything. Keep being amazing, ka pai Lanna!
5	Tuan	Courage	For your achievement in Courage. Tuan, you have settled well in Ihenga 5 and are already showing our school values. You come to school with a smile, ready to learn and always trying to do the right thing. Thank you for being an amazing member of our class. You are a star!
6	Ruby	Curiosity	For achievement in Curiosity. Ruby, you constantly approach all aspects of your learning with a curious attitude. You notice, you observe, you question, and you reflect. Thank you for sharing your positive learning disposition with our class. Ka rawe
7	Alanna	Courage	For your achievement in Courage. Every week you come to school prepared to learn, showing courage in tackling your mahi and working hard to be successful with your learning. I love how you are prepared to take risks and try new things, particularly in your writing. Ka mau te wehi e Alanna.

Proudly sponsoring Lynmore PC4L:



Columbus Mitre 10 MEGA Rotorua

PC4L VALUE AWARDS Kindly sponsored by:



EASTWOOD CAFE, SCION INNOVATION CENTRE, Rotorua



Redwood Centre, Rotorua

Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore staff fish draw each week!

Please support these amazing businesses mentioned in our newsletters when you can!

FROM THE PRINCIPAL...

{code club}

Ministry of Inspiration

Invites you to
Join Code Club Eastside

If you've wanted to try coding/programming, now is the time.

Code Club Eastside is a 1 hour weekly class for a term where you learn to code by making games and other projects using Scratch.

Open to beginners aged 7 years and up. No device required, but recommended.



Where: Ōwhata School

When: Tuesday 3.30pm - 4.30pm or 4.30pm - 5.30pm. Starting 22nd July

How much: Gold Coin koha per week

To get a registration form or learn more email

Jessica@ministryofinspiration.org



SCHOOL CALENDAR:

Friday, 1st August

Community at 2.00pm Hinemoa 6 performing

BOOK CHARACTER DRESS UP DAY

School wide costume display in hall at 10.30am.

Tuesday, 5th August ICAS Digital Technologies (9.10am)

Wednesday, 6th August ICAS Writing (9.10am)

Thursday, 7th August

CBOP Amazing Race (Yr 5/6)
Community at 2.00pm
Kupe 7 performing

TEACHER ONLY DAY -

Friday, 8th August

SCHOOL PHOTOS -

Thursday, 14th August

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 -

Friday, 19th September



CONGRATULATIONS to

Evie (Ihenga 7)

Well done to Evie, who competed in the recent Speech and Drama Competition and got a Commendation Certificate for her prepared reading, a Highly Commended for her poem, and a Highly Commended for her group play.

She also got a 3rd place alongside another student for Improvisation.

WELL DONE Evie!

FROM THE PRINCIPAL...





CONGRATULATIONS to

Millie (Hinemoa 6) and Emma (Hinemoa 4)

Millie and Emma spent the weekend competing at Elixir Dance Competition with some great results!

Millie competed in the 10 and under 12 class and placed:

2nd in Jazz, 3rd in Lyrical, 3rd in Musical Theatre

Emma competed in the 9 year old class and placed:

3rd in Lyrical, 4th in Jazz

They both also competed with the AMJAZZ Junior troupe, with the group placing 1st in Lyrical over 10 years and 2nd in Open over 10 years

WELL DONE Millie and Emma!



CONGRATULATIONS to

Sylvie (Hinemoa 3)

Sylvie entered the girls under 11 category at the Central North Island climbing series in Turangi and came **2nd**.

WELL DONE Sylvie!



K3 ENJOY THE ROTORUA LIBRARY...



ENJOYING OUR SCHOOL LIBRARY...























The state of the state of the







What an amazing selection of books we are blessed to have to choose from in our school Library. Mrs Belt (DP), with the kind help of one of our grandmothers, Sandra Grayson, does a fabulous job ensuring our Library is a very exciting place to visit, and that our students get to enjoy time reading books, either at school or at home. Come and visit the Book Fair happening at the moment if you would like to purchase some books for home or stationery goodies! More info on front page.

ENJOYING OUR SCHOOL LIBRARY...



SPORTS NEWS...

TERM 4 TOUCH RUGBY 2025

Registrations for Term 4 Touch Rugby are now open!

You must register again this term even if you played in term 1. Touch Rugby is a fun fast paced form of Rugby. It's non contact, with no tackling or scrums.

COST: \$32

WHERE: Games are played at Westbrook Rugby Grounds on Devon Street. Practices

will be at Lynmore School.

WHEN:

Year 5/6 Play Tuesday afternoons during term 4

Year 1-4 Play Wednesday afternoons/evenings during term 4

Practice days and time are determined by the coach/manager of the team.

FORMAT

6 a-side 'Touch' Rugby - Non Contact

Mixed teams at all grades

Girls' only grades for Year 3-6 if numbers allow. Please indicate if you specifically want to play in a girls team.

KEY DATES

Registrations close SUNDAY 31ST AUGUST

TUESDAY 7th October - Y5/6 teams being regular play WEDNESDAY 8th October - Y0-Y4 teams begin regular play

REGISTRATIONS

Registrations for Touch Rugby are online at the link below.

https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6868801/term-4-touch-rugby-2025

You can also find the registration form on the Lynmore School APP under the "LINKS". If you do not have the Lynmore School App, you can download it from the Lynmore School Website.

If you have any questions please contact:

Catherine Donovan, Lynmore Sports Coordinator

Email: sports@Lynmore.school.nz

BOT NEWS...

TE PĀNUI O TE POARI / THE BOARD NOTICES

Whāia te mātauranga hei oranga mō koutou. Seek after learning for the sake of your wellbeing.

Did you know that on the 1st of August 1987 Te Reo Māori was recognised as an official language in Aotearoa, New Zealand? As one of our country's three official languages, it's important to us to embrace all aspects of the language and the culture, which is why we're so excited about the changes coming to our branding and identity. Our goal is to make it obvious from the first moment you enter our kura / school that you are in a learning environment in Aotearoa. Our new logo, and in turn, our new uniform, is designed intentionally, with care and recognition of our whenua / land. You will soon be asked for your feedback on the new uniform. Hinei and her team have put a lot of energy into getting the design, fabric and fit right for all our tamariki with thoughtful consideration to price and wearability. We hope you will be as excited as us to embrace the new look for Te Kura o Owhatiura / Lynmore School.

We had our second to last hui on Monday 28th of July. And it was a full and exciting meeting discussing the strategic direction for our kura in the next three years. Our Senior Leadership Team - Tumuaki / Principal Hinei Taute along with Kaitiriwā Tumuaki / Deputy Principals Michael Cunliffe, Lisa Groot and Karen Belt led us through their goals and aspirations for our tamariki / children. The Board's job is to own and approve this guiding plan by consulting with the parent and caregiver community to understand your goals and aspirations for your tamariki. This plan will need to go into effect in January 2026, and as a new Board will soon be in place, we wanted to set them up for success by getting a jumpstart on this plan. You can expect to hear from us soon for your feedback.

You will have noticed the building work has started in the gym. We have tried to make as little disruption for our tamariki so we will continue to use this space for as long as possible. Safety barriers have been put up in both carparks, and carpark space is even more challenging than normal. This is a reminder to please not drop or pick up your tamariki from either carpark. It's very unsafe and as it's our job to ensure a safe environment for everyone, we ask for your assistance.

BOT NEWS...

TE PĀNUI O TE POARI CONTINUED

As you know, the current government has a big focus on education. This means constant changes for our staff, not just in curriculum but in processes and funding changes / cuts. One of the areas under the microscope is attendance and it's our job to ensure we have good strategies to meet the government's goals. We continue to monitor attendance levels and support our staff in this area. Please continue to inform your child's teacher absences and reasons why, and if you are having any issues, reach out to them or to Mary-Anne in the office.

This term we are reviewing three policies: Child protection, Abuse & Reporting, and Safety Checking. We encourage anyone in our community to view and or/ comment on our policies via the online SchoolDocs tool (link is on our website under Policies). These are what governs us, so it's important we check and update them regularly.

Just a reminder that it's Triennial Board election time! Nominations are still open until 12pm on the 6th of August. If we go to an election (meaning we have more than five parent elected nominations) then the voting papers will be sent by the 13th of August. The new Board will officially take office on the 17th of September.

And lastly, a big shout out to our **Tumuaki Hinei Taute** from the rest of the Board. Last week was Tu Meke Tumuaki day, where you celebrate the leader of your kura. Our staff and tamariki did an amazing job showering her with all our appreciation and we also did a small celebration at our hui. It's not an easy job running a school but she makes it look effortless with how much she juggles. She always goes above and beyond, putting our tamariki at the heart of every decision she makes - Ngā mihi ki a koe, you are tu meke!

As always, if you need to contact us, you can email bot@lynmore.school.nz or anonymously in the box at the office. Our Board minutes are kept in Kerrie's office and are available to anyone to view. Our next (and last!) hui is on Monday 25th August at 6pm. Anyone is welcome at these hui, you just need to let Kerrie know at admin@lynmore.school.nz

Aneta, Annamarie, Belinda, Daniel, Hancine, Hinei, Karen & Sarah bot@lynmore.school.nz

YMCA NEWS...

Kia Ora

Lynmore School is having a teacher only day on the 8th of August. We are looking into the possibility of running a special programme from 8am to 5.30pm.

To help us plan accordingly, we kindly ask that you complete the Expression of Interest form via the link below: https://ymcaauckland.formstack.com/forms/lynmore expression of interest tod

Please note we would need to have a minimum 12 children booked in order to be able to run the day. We will be doing craft activities; sport and the day will be themed once we know we have enough numbers to go ahead. Any questions please do not hesitate to contact us on oscar.waikato@ymcanorth.org.nz

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to get in touch.

Thanks,

YMCA Hamilton OSCAR Team

Tara Vrensen | Group Manager OSCAR | Tara.vrensen@ymcanorth.org.nz | Mobile - 027 700 2504 | oscar@ymcanorth.org.nz | www.ymcanorth.org.nz |





Ā mökori anö whānau.

At Mokoia Intermediate, we understand that you and your child are taking this time to explore your options for intermediates next year. We also recognise that this is a significant decision that requires careful consideration. This is just a friendly letter to provide you with some information about Mokoia Intermediate, in case it is a school you might be considering.

Mokoia Intermediate School is a small, friendly school located in Rotorua. We pride ourselves on offering small classes, caring staff, and numerous academic and sporting opportunities. The needs of ākonga are at the heart of everything we do. All Year 6 students are welcome to experience life at Mokoia by joining our classes, student leaders, and our Technology team, on our open days even if you are still undecided.

Attached is a link to our digital prospectus, providing you with an in-depth look at what we are all about. Mokoia 2025 Prospectus. Our school's enrollment zone can be found here, however we have a number of out of zone places available for 2026.

This term, we are hosting open days for students to explore our school and get a taste of Mokoia Intermediate. Our open days are scheduled as follows:

Open Days:

Lynmore Primary School - Tuesday, 2nd Sept at 9:15-12:00 Otonga Primary - Tuesday, 2nd Sept at 12:00-2:30 Owhata Primary - Wednesday, 3rd Sept at 9:15-12:00 WHPS - Wednesday, 3rd Sept at 12:00-2:30 Rotokawa Primary, Thursday, 4th Sept at 9:15-12:00 Other Rotorua Schools - Are welcome to join us by appointment on Thursday, 4th Sept at 12:00-2:30

Additionally, our open evening on Thursday, 28th August from 5pm to 7pm is an excellent opportunity for families to visit, gather information, and ask any questions. You are also welcome to arrange a visit outside these times if you wish.

If you know that Mokoia Intermediate is the right school for you and your child, you are welcome to click here to head to our Enrolment page on our website and enrol online now. We are currently accepting enrolments for 2026.

If you are interested in enrolling your child at Mokoia Intermediate School, we would love to hear from you. Please call us at 07 345 9071 or download the enrolment form, fill it in, and return it to the school office.

We look forward to welcoming you to our Mokoia Intermediate whānau.

Ngā mihi nui

Mokoia Intermediate Leadership Team



To all parents of children 3 to 8 years

GREAT NEWS! The Incredible Years Parenting
Programme is running another course, starting on

20th August, 2025 - and it's FREE!

Incredible Years is an exciting and interactive programme which parents all over the world and here in Rotorua have found very helpful with their children, so we think you will also enjoy this group.

During the group sessions you will have the opportunity to learn about new (and some old) methods of parenting, plus practice and refine those new parenting skills which will help you to reduce your child's challenging behaviours, increase the behaviours you would like to see more of and give you more opportunities to enjoy spending time with your children.

Where: Atomic Church Venue

1149 Eruera St

Rotorua

Starts: Wednesday 10am - 12:30pm

If you are interested and would like to enrol, please contact us.

Fresh Start Families:

Matai Bennett – 0272274360 Cissie Bennett - 0279368232





LEARN TO SWIM

BRAND NEW SWIM ROTORUA SWIM SCHOOL OFFERING A FUN, SAFE AND STRUCTURED PATHWAY FOR SWIMMERS OF ALL ABILITIES.

With six progressive levels, our program is designed to help swimmers build confidence, develop technique, and grow their love for the water and progress towards Swim Rotorua's Junior Academy.

OUR LEVELS:

LEVEL

- Water Explorers
- Little Kickers
- Arm Propellors
- · Bubble Breathers
- Stroke Technicians
- Stroke Builders

MAIN GOALS

Float, submerge, glide

Propulsive kick

Propulsive arms

Breathing

Intro to stroke techniques

Develop all strokes

TERM 3 - DETAILS:

- Start Date: 15th July.
- Session Days: Tuesday Thursday, 3:30 PM 5:00 PM.
- · Groups will vary depending on level. Each session is 30mins.
- Cost: \$130 for TERM 3 (10 Sessions)
- Venue: Based at Lynmore School pool, 1B lles Rd, Lynmore, Rotorua.

ENROL NOW

PHONE TARA ON 022 332 6922
EMAIL SWIMSCHOOL@SWIMROTORUA.ORG.NZ



MOTION ENTERTAINMENT

NO BUMPERS OR RAMPS I 30 MINS OF COACHING/PRACTICE AND 2 GAMES OF BOWLING

Competitive | Supportive | Energic

THURSDAY AT 4.30PM | AGES 9-16 YEARS | \$18 PER WEEK

For more information please contact 021 147 2164 | 0800 HAVE FUN marketing@motionentertainment.co.nz



Gala concert

Sir Howard Morrison Centre 19 August at 7:00pm Tickets \$25-\$10 at Ticketmaster

Choral Showcase

12 top secondary school choirs in concert

Day sessions

Sir Howard Morrison Centre Door sales only For more information visit nzcf.org.nz

The New Zealand Choral Federation acknowledges the support of:









Lynmore Primary School

Thanks to the below businesses for sponsoring our snApp school app:











If you would like to advertise on the Lynmore Primary School snApp School App please email admin@snapp.co.nz **To download our app:** In Google Play & App Store search SchoolAppsNZ & choose School once installed.



Do you want to be part of a fantastic Voluntary organisation helping thousands of people every year with information, advice and advocacy?

The **Rotorua Citizens Advice Bureau** is looking for people to join their Initial Training Course starting on 16 June 2025.

If you

- Love people
- Love learning
- Have good computer skills
- Have three hours a week to give back to the community
- Can listen well and hear what others are saying
- · Are patient, can keep confidences, impartial and non-judgemental

Then this could be your new "thing"!

Our training course involves a mixture of classroom sessions, completing some online modules and being paired with an experienced Bureau worker to observe and then start providing our service.

Email rotorua@cab.org.nz or ring 07 348 3936 to find out more and ask for an Application Form.



PARKING AROUND SCHOOLS

Before and after school is a busy time for everyone. Parking rules help to protect our tamariki and keep them safe. Drivers who park illegally put our children at risk. Please park considerately.

Please don't:

- Park across or within 1m of a driveway
- · Park on a pedestrian crossing
- Park on yellow lines
- Park on the footpath
- Double park



ROTORUA
LAKES COUNCIL
TE Kaunihera o ngå Roto o Rotorua

Lynmore School Vision Statement PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US!

LYNMORE SCHOOL VISION STATEMENT

We strive to inspire a lifelong passion for learning.
Our approach is rooted in championing teaching excellence and providing a diverse range of learning opportunities in an engaging environment.

Drawing on meaningful connections to our hauora, whenua, iwi, hapū and whānau, we empower our students to become compassionate and well-rounded individuals.

YMCA — Before and After School Care (based at Lynmore School Hall)
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz
Or call 07 8382529!







Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA

Supporting Lynmore School





OPEN 7 DAYS

Serving pizza, coffee & other stuff.

Proudly sponsoring PC4L

Eastwood Cafe Located at Scion, end of Titokorangi Drive 07 345 5444



WELCOME

Breakfast, lunch & catering

LICENSED CAFE

1153 Arawa Street, ROTORUA

07 3437003







ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office - thanks!



Columbus Mitre 10 MEGA Rotorua

Opening Hours 8am—3pm Weekdays 8am—3.30pm Weekends

Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore School PC4L Principal Awards